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5 Settlement Rd, Bundoora 3083  Ph: 9467 8566   Email: info@sdbundoora.catholic.edu.au  
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
Dear Parents and Families 
 
We have almost come to the end of the first two weeks of onsite learning with our Year P-2 students and are looking forward 
to the Year 3-6 students joining us on Tuesday 9

th
. It will be good to have all our students return and to go back to operating 

as normally as possible during these times of restrictions. 
 
At this point as we are almost at the end of remote/online learning I would like to acknowledge and thank most sincerely our 
wonderful staff. They have done an outstanding job during this time and must be congratulated on what has been achieved.  
Remote learning was a new way of working for everyone and our staff embraced the challenge and were amazing. They 
have worked solidly throughout this time to support the students in every way. Each one has gone above and beyond what 
is normally expected and have worked exceptionally hard to ensure that learning was happening for every student.  
 
Our wonderful Learning Support Officers were amazing in their support of the onsite students, freeing up the classroom 
teachers to continue remote learning without interruptions. The LSOôs also went online to work with students providing one 
on one support where needed. Their openness to support in any way ensured all students were catered to. Our fantastic 
Specialist Teachers provided an engaging and alternative program to motivate the students and give them outlets to express 
their creativity and skills. Our dedicated Administration staff and Leadership Team, who continued on at school throughout 
the isolation period, so that the school could continue to function and to support parents and staff as needed. How fortunate 
are we to have such committed personnel. 
 
We also must acknowledge our hardworking students for all they have achieved during this time. You have kept up with the 
work and managed your learning. What stars you all are! Finally, we acknowledge and thank you, the parents/carers, for all 
you have done to support the students in this remote learning period. I am sure that many of you have come to learn so 
much more about your children. You probably have a greater insight into their learning dispositions and capabilities. What a 
fantastic gift that is. I feel very privileged to be part of this community and am very proud of our school. At this point I am 
sure you will agree with me in saying that we are certainly looking forward to when all restrictions are eased and we can  
return to enjoy the simple pleasures that life affords us.  
 

I would like to thank everyone in our school community for working with us and helping us to respect the restrictions we are 
currently under. In particular, the staggered start and finish times, which have been working very well. It is difficult for  
everyone at the moment, but in working together we place the focus on the safety of everyone. I am most grateful for your 
support. 
 

Kiss and Drop 
It is great that so many more families are using this point for drop off in the morning. Please remember that no adult is  
allowed to get out of cars. This is not our rule ï it is a requirement we must follow as set out by the Chief Health Officer and 
Government authorities. Therefore, if it is necessary for parents to get out of cars to let children out, then you may need to 
look at an alternative. Also remember that there are children walking around so cars must drive SLOWLY and beware of 
children. We had a near miss on Wednesday morning that we do not want repeated. We appreciate your patience as we are 
doing the best we can and need your support and co-operation. Thank you everyone.  
 

Rubrics sent home 
Last Friday we sent home two rubrics for parents and children to fill in. These sheets are a tool for parents and children to 
use to reflect on the remote/flexible learning journey that we have just experienced. It is important feedback for us and a 
great reflection tool for families to help review this learning time period. These rubrics will form the basis of the Learning 
Conversations to be held at the end of June. We ask that all of these be returned asap. If you missed out on receiving them, 
please contact the office. The Year 3-6 students will receive theirs next week.  
 

Foundation Year 2021 
Enrolments have now closed for our Foundation Year class of 2021. Hopefully all current families have submitted their  
enrolment forms. We are very pleased with numbers for next year and are at capacity with 74 applications. This will mean 
that we have 3 Prep classes for next year.  
 
Public Holiday 
Monday 8

th
 June is the Queenôs Birthday Public Holiday. School is closed for the day. I hope all our families enjoy the long 

weekend and find time to catch up with family and friends now that 20 people can gather together.  
 
Year 7 Applications  
Just a reminder that all applications for Secondary Schools close on the 21

st
 August 2020. Please ensure that you have sent 

your form to be received by the school(s) of your choice by this date.  
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Gospel Reflection ïThe Most Holy Trinity, 7 June 2020 
Dear Friends, 
On this Trinity Sunday we celebrate Godôs ultimate existence and perfect communion as Father, Son and Holy Spirit. In this 
existence and communion God reveals himself to us as Father through the work of creation, as the Son through the work of 
redemption and as the Holy Spirit through the work of sanctification. Though we search thoroughly the Scriptures, we cannot 
find the word óTrinityô. Human experience teaches us that God ólives with usô and God óis in usô in countless ways. We marvel 
at Godôs self-communication in the beauty of Creation. The wonderful order of the Universe speaks of the originality of our 
Creator. Our human life announces Godôs wonderful existence and His wisdom. Knowing God is a life-long discernment, 
and discovering God as St Paul put it, is not the matter of reason. It is a matter of faith. It is a process of encounter through 
moments of joy and sorrow, success and failure in life. Jesus gives us the best knowledge of who God is as óFather, Son 
and Holy Spiritô. There is so much to know about God, but Jesus simply reveals God by being with us, living like us and 
sharing life with us. He shows us a God of love in actions. He teaches us to find God in every moment of our life. Each trial 
is an opportunity for us to grow in our understanding of God through the virtues of faith, hope and love. We do not have to 
struggle alone. Jesus shares it with us and enlightens our way. His suffering, death and resurrection ultimately reveal the 
truth that God loves us and saves us so that we can be with God for all eternity. The Holy Spirit is the source of life and love, 
strength and grace. We have received the Holy Spirit at our Confirmation as our advocate, helper and guide on our life  
journey. We are empowered to serve and care for one another as brothers and sisters of Godôs family. 
 
During these days of the Covid-19 pandemic we are advised to stay home, to keep self-distancing, and to take hygienic 
measures for the safety of all. With more time at home we find ourselves fully and closely connected with one another as 
family. We share our lives and our activities in this three way relationship: husband-wife, parents and children. We find 
strength in our communion of life as one in moments of joy and sorrows, worries and difficulties. Celebrating the Holy Trinity 
today we are called to live in harmony and unity, love and peace with one another as one family. The love of God and the 
compassion of Christ will bind us together through the power of the Holy Spirit. When we become a place where Godôs love 
is revealed, the true God will be present and glorified.  Fr Vincent Le PP 
 
Condolences 
We offer our sincerest sympathies to the Egorov Family on the passing of Maiyaôs (Yr2S) grandparent.  We offer our prayers 
and thoughts to all the family during this very difficult time.  
 
 
Keep safe and have a good week everyone. Looking forward to seeing everyone next week.  

Rosanna  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Online Mass 
Each weekend, Father Vincent is celebrating Mass online. Weekly Mass can be accessed via the St Damianôs Catholic  
Parish Bundoora website, Live Streaming link at https://stdamiansbundoora.cam.org.au/index.php/live-streaming. Mass can 
also be accessed directly via the St Damianôs Parish Bundoora YouTube page or via the St Damianôs Parish Bundoora  
Facebook page. All are welcome to join in the celebration. 
 
Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity ï Sunday 7

th
 June 

This Sunday, we celebrate the Feast of the Holy Trinity.  
 
We are not celebrating an esoteric doctrine from the past; we are celebrating One who is a dynamic relationship inviting us 
to be participants in this dynamism.  
Mary Coloe. 
 
While much of Christian art depicts the relationship among the three persons as triangular, the Early Church Fathers  
encourage us to envision the dynamic love relationship of the Trinity in a circular fashion. The early Greek term,  
perichoresis, literally means going around, suggesting a dance like movement where each person interacts with the other. 
The point of this dance is love. The dance, an open circle, invites all onto the dance floor, drawing us into the midst of the 
energetic flow of divine love.  
 
Saint Paul, in his letter to the Corinthians, suggests some practice steps for the dance: rejoice, mend your ways, encourage 
one another, seek agreement and live in peace. In these ways, we help one another onto the dance floor, where we become 
one with the very Source of grace, love and communion. 
Barbara Reid. 
 
The grace of the Lord Jesus Christ and the love of God and the fellowship of the Holy Spirit be with all of you. 
2 Corinthians 13:13. 
 
Mary-Ann Wright 
Religious Education Leader 

https://stdamiansbundoora.cam.org.au/index.php/live-streaming
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VISUAL ART  
fĥĖ ıÙĖĴ ġÀúÙĀġÙÓ ·ÙÀĖ ʹ ÀĀÓ ·ÙÀĖ ʺ ĚġĥÓÙĀġĚ ĲĆĖ÷ÙÓ ëÀĖÓ íĀ ¢ÙĖÿ ʵ ġĆ ÎĖÙÀġÙ ġëÙĚÙ ÌÙÀĥġíæĥú ÌíĖÓĚː zġĥÓÙĀġĚ 
ÎĆÿēúÙġÙÓ ġëÙ ÌíĖÓĚ ĥĚíĀç ēÙĀÎíú ÀĀÓ ĲÀġÙĖ ĚĆúĥÌúÙ Ćíú ēÀĚġÙúĚː ¢ëÙĚÙ ÌíĖÓĚ ĲÙĖÙ ÌÀĚÙÓ ĆĀ ġëÙ ĲĆĖ÷ Ćæ ĥĚġĖÀúíÀĀ
ÀĖġíĚġˋ sÙġÙ -ĖĆÿÙĖː ·Ćĥ ÿÀĴ ëÀıÙ ĚēĆġġÙÓ ĚĆÿÙ Ćæ sÙġÙ -ĖĆÿÙĖĚ˫ ÌíĖÓĚ ēĖíĀġÙÓ ĆĀ ëĆÿÙĲÀĖÙĚ íĀ ÓÙēÀĖġÿÙĀġ
ĚġĆĖÙĚ ÀĀÓ ëĆÿÙĲÀĖÙ ĚġĆĖÙĚː M ëĆēÙ ĴĆĥ ÙĀöĆĴ ıíÙĲíĀç ĚĆÿÙ Ćæ ġëÙĚÙ ÀĚ ÿĥÎë ÀĚ M ÓíÓː 
 

_íĚĚ -ëÀĖíĚĚÀ +ÙÙÌĴ 
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CAT Maths Competition 
 
In April, 21 students from Years 5 and 6 competed in a Computational and Algorithmic Thinking maths challenge. The  
children sat through an hour long test and put their maths skills to the test. 
 
I am really excited to announce that we had 6 students who received special high achieving awards of a Credit or  
Distinction. These students were: 
 
Distinction 
James Dieng (Yr 6)  
Kevin Xiao (Yr 6) 
 
Credit 
Gia Pannu (Yr 6) 
Caleb Akon (Yr 5) 
Julian Cosentini (Yr 5) 
Mikayla Jiang (Yr 5) 
 
We congratulate these students on their excellent results. All students will receive a certificate on their return to school. 
 
Carmen Bruce 
Maths Leader 
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We are very excited to welcome our Year 3-6s back on Tuesday. Our beautiful Preps-2s are well and truly 
back into the swing of things. 

Our Years 3- 6 have been away from school for over two months and it is fair to say that there will be 
mixed emotions for these students and their families. 

 
 Attached to the newsletter this week I have included a flyer that gives parents helpful, yet basic tools to 
support childrenôs resilience and wellbeing when they experience difficult events, such as navigating the 

many changes to schooling over the lockdown period. 
 

 Joyful June Calendar- The Action for Happiness Organisation put out a free calendar each month with 
daily actions to help us look for what's good even in difficult times. Their motto is to: Keep Calm, Stay 

Wise & Be Kind 
 
Tania Micomonaco 
Student Wellbeing Leader  
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